
        August 4, 2020 

5
th
 Day of The July Term  

Maysville, MO  

 

 

 

 

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission 

DeKalb County Courthouse, Maysville, MO 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee and County Clerk , Melissa Meek. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White and East District 

Commissioner, Garry McFee welcomed those in attendance with Kyle Carroll leading the group in prayer 

followed by the reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance.   

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda as presented with East 

District Commissioner, Garry McFee making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

The minutes of the July 28, 2020 were read with West District Commissioner, Kyle White making the motion 

to approve. East District Commissioner, Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried.  

 

Rick Stepanek of the St Joseph Youth Alliance stopped by the meeting to let the Commission know what this 

group was about and to offer assistance should it be needed.  

 

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss work they were doing around the 

County.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek wanted to thank Bill and his crew for helping her get set up for the Primary 

Election.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented fund balances to the Commission. Sales tax continues to be above 

normal compared to last year reports.  

 

State Representative J. Eggleston met with the Commission to discuss issues around the State and offer 

assistance if it is needed.  

 

Sheriff Keesaman and Chief Deputy Neill met with the Commission to discuss radios and the need to remove 

some internet equipment off of the tower so a repeater for the County can be placed there. The equipment that 

is in place at this time is too heavy a load so the new equipment needed cannot be attached. County Clerk, 

Melissa Meek spoke with the internet company and they are meeting with the City of Maysville about using 

the water tower to place their equipment. The County receives no rent and no contract is in place with the 

internet provider. The company serves approximately a dozen people.  

 

County Clerk, Melissa Meek reminded everybody that today was election day and the results would be posted 

outside of the west entrance of the Courthouse.  

 

With no other business before the Commission they adjourned. The next meeting of the Commission will be 

August 11, 2020 at 9 a.m.  

 

 

 

 


